Assessor Meeting
December 14, 2022
Assessors present: Danial Barker
Ben DeFroscia
Robert Farrar
Sue Howe, Tax Collector/Treasurer
Joanne Bean, Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.
Dan made a motion to accept minutes as read, Ben seconded, with one
correction. Changed LURP to LUPC. All approved.

Written Communications
None

Treasurer/Tax Collector:

Sue is working with TRIO about some fees for things that are not used. We
are still having problems with downloading and uploading of Moses to
TRIO. Sue paid second half of Eustis fees. She moved $100,00.00 to TDS
Bank. The plowing bill will be paid January 2023. She will book second half
of County taxes but not pay until February 2023. She stated that we are still
in a good cash position. After January 1% interest is attached to unpaid taxes.
Last, but not least, Dave has the new printer set so we can now scan
documents.

Warrant:
Five warrants were submitted by Sue. All Assessors signed.

Other:

Bob stated that Mallory Brochu has officially resigned her position on the
school board. Her term would have expired March of 2024. Bonnie Farrar’s
term will also expire March 2024. Linda Lowell told Bob that Bonnie and
she will be able to continue until March when, hopefully both positions will
be filled. Bob is going to write up something to post on our website that
states the positions to be filled, within the town office, and the duties
associated with those positions. Dan stated that he talked with Rachael about
the two lots on Bog Road. Rachael talked with her supervisor and we should
receive a letter from LUPC, stating that the two lots are unbuildable. Dan
also stated that he and Bob would meet to do the tax maps. Dan also wants



to meet with Bob Carlton, Road Commissioner, and go over the roads with
him, especially Kennebago Rd.

Executive Session: None
Ben made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Dan 2" the motion. All
approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne Bean, Clerk



